

- 1 Complete the sentences with the present perfect form of these verbs.

live have know see do

- 1 We _____ a lot of the interesting sights in New York, but not all of them.
 - 2 I _____ my friend Sue longer than my other friend, Maria.
 - 3 I _____ my homework. It took me two hours.
 - 4 How long _____ you _____ in your house?
 - 5 The girls _____ not _____ their breakfast yet.
- 2 Choose the correct alternatives to complete the sentences.
- 1 I have had/had a headache all day. It has started/started in my maths lesson this morning.
 - 2 Have you seen/Did you see the news today? The police have caught/caught the murderer.
 - 3 Richard hasn't played/played chess for three years. He has bought/bought a chess set yesterday, so he can start playing again.
 - 4 I have met/met Harry last summer, but I haven't seen/didn't see him since then.

3. Complete the sentences with the correct parts of the body.

- 1 Most people have four fingers and a thumb on each _____.
- 2 John wears a long, woollen, striped scarf around his _____.
3. His left _____ is bigger than his right one, so it's difficult for him to get comfortable shoes
4. Peter put the phone to his _____ and listened to Mike's message
5. Dentist took out my _____ yesterday, but it didn't hurt.
6. I dropped a heavy box on my foot and broke one of my ____.
7. The doctor told me to open my mouth and he looked down my ____.
8. The trainer said, 'Lie on your _____ and lift your legs in the air.'
9. People sometimes have problems with their _____ if they listen to a lot of loud music.
10. My brother twisted his _____ when he fell down trying to catch a ball.

4. Complete the sentences with these words.

Fever, toothache, broken(2x) stomachache flu cough virus(2x) hurt, sore throat, cold

1. If you have a _____ you should stay at home so you don't give it to other people.
2. Jake's _____ was so bad his mum called the dentist in the middle of the night.
3. Amanda _____ her knee when she was playing volleyball.
4. Henry has a _____. He thinks it's because he ate too much ice-cream.
5. When Jane fell off her bike, her arm was very sore, but it wasn't _____.

6. A lot of students in my class have got the _____.
7. Leo's throat is very sore because of his _____.
8. I haven't _____ my finger, but it hurts a lot.
9. Mike has got _____ because of a bad cold.
11. Put your hand over your mouth when you _____!

5. Complete the compound nouns in these sentences.

- 1 Sit down in the _____ chair and have a rest.
- 2 When you get food _____ you usually have a bad stomach ache.
- 3 The _____ room at the station was full of bored passengers.
- 4 When someone has a heart _____, they need to go to hospital quickly.
- 5 My mum works as a receptionist for the doctors at our local health _____.
- 6 I need to get some pain _____ for this headache.
- 7 You have to go to hospital if you get food _____ very badly.
- 8 We were in the _____ room for an hour before the doctor saw us.
- 9 Can you get my tablets from my _____ bag please?
- 10 We learned how to do first _____ at school last term.

6 Add the correct negative prefix to these words. Use *dis-*, *in-*, *il-*, *ir-* and *im-*. Use them to complete the sentences.

regular honest correct visible legal

- 1 Harry Potter has a cloak that makes him _____.
- 2 In our country it's _____ to drive at 16.
- 3 It's _____ to cheat in an exam!
- 4 I must memorize my list of _____ verbs for tomorrow's test.
- 5 It's _____ to start a formal letter with the words 'Hello Mr Brown.'
- 6 It's rather _____ polite if you don't say 'Please' a lot in English.
- 7 It's _____ legal to drive along that street; it's for pedestrians only. 5 My mum thought a burglar had been in my bedroom, but it's always really _____ tidy. 6 It was completely _____ responsible of you to go away for the weekend without telling us. 7 Mike's pretty _____ happy about going on holiday with his girlfriend's parents. 8 I never know when to expect the post. It's so _____ regular. 9 Taking a large suitcase on a waling holiday is a bit _____ practical

8. Read the article about people talking about their problems with sleep. Answer the questions.

A TONY

My sleep problem is really quite serious, but a lot of people think that it's normal and even funny. I snore at night when I'm asleep – and my wife says that it's pretty loud! Now, I know snoring isn't unusual and there is a lot of advice on how to stop someone snoring, but my snoring is different! It's linked to something called sleep apnoea. When you snore it means that you can't keep your throat open when you're asleep. In my case, I actually stop breathing for ten seconds or more. My wife notices that I'm not breathing and has to wake me up. She's really worried that one day I won't wake up! So am I.

B LIZZIE

My problem is very unusual and most people have never heard of it. It's called narcolepsy and it has changed my whole life. Narcolepsy is when people fall asleep anywhere at any time and they can't stop it. Since the problem started I've had to stop work because you can't do a good job if you fall asleep in the middle of a conversation! I don't like going out with friends because I get embarrassed about it and also I've had to stop driving as it's much too dangerous. I go to a special sleep clinic now and they're helping me a lot.

C ROBERT

I've had this sleep problem since I was a child and I know a lot of people who have the same problem. It's insomnia and that means I sleep very badly. Sometimes I can't get to sleep for hours and sometimes I go to sleep OK, but I wake up in the middle of the night and then I can't get back to sleep again. It's horrible because the next day I can't concentrate on my work. It's also very lonely when you wake up in the dark and you think you're the only person awake in the world! The doctor gave me sleeping tablets, but I don't like taking them because they make me feel bad the next day.

Which person (A, B or C)

1. can't do his/her job because of his/her sleep problem? _____
2. makes a lot of noise when he/she is asleep? _____
3. says his/her health problem puts him/her in danger when he/she sleeps at night? ____
4. doesn't know when his/her sleep problem will happen? _____
5. says his/her sleep problem is one that only a few people know about? _____
6. knows others who share his/her sleep problem? _____
7. hasn't done what the doctor suggested? _____
8. has a rare problem? _____
9. has had the problem for a long time? ____
10. is getting better? _____
11. doesn't sleep alone? _____
12. thinks some people laugh at his/her problem? _
13. can't do the same things he/she did before? _____
14. gives three examples of the results of his/her problem _____

